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Community Diary 
 

 
January 2018 
4th District Councillor drop in, 7.00pm to 7.50pm in the Village Hall 
11th Mobile library, 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117 Highfields Road 
11th Full Council Meeting, 08.00 in the pavilion 

3rd Full Council meeting, 08.00 in the pavilion 
 
 
February 2018 
1st District Councillor drop in, 7.00pm to 7.50pm in the Village Hall 
1st Full Council Meeting, 08.00 in the pavilion 
8th Mobile library, 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117 Highfields Road 
 
March 2018  
1st Full Council Meeting, 08.00 in the pavilion 
8th Mobile library, 11.55am to 12.35pm near 117 Highfields Road 
 
April 2018 
5th Full Council Meeting, 08.00 in the pavilion 
19th 08.00 Annual Meeting of the Parish (Meeting of the Electors) 
 
May 2018 
10th 08.00 Annual meeting of the Council (Start of Municipal Year)   
 
 
 
 

 
District Councillor News & Update 
 
I would like to wish you and your families a very 
Happy New Year 2018 and hope it will be an  
excellent year for you 
 
Please note that I provide a full report to the Parish Council at its monthly meeting, so feel 
free to check out the meeting minutes or my blog for more details on the items discussed 
below. 
 
If you have recently moved into the village, a very warm welcome to you. I hope you enjoy 
living here as much as I do. 
 
Bin Collection Change Update 
Black paper caddies are no longer valid for use. Please do not put excess rubbish in them as 
the bin men will not empty them.  
 



According to the Council, if the blue bin is full, excess recyclable material will be collected 
only if placed in one transparent sack next to the blue bin. Please put any glass in your blue 
bin, not in the sack for safety reasons. One bundle of cardboard may be left next to your bin 
if it is of a size which would fit inside the bin if there were space. Please tape or tie into a 
bundle to assist collection. Please do not use other colour wheeled bins for your excess 
recycling  
 
Crews are happy to collect recycling side waste providing they can see through the bag to 
confirm that the contents are recyclable. Most of the major Supermarkets stock recycling 
sacks that would meet this requirement. 
 
Superfast Broadband 
 
As I have previously reported, if you are one of those who have hit the brick wall with BT (or 
any other supplier) and cannot order because the “computer says no”,or your order 
abandoned, please contact me immediately by email (tumi@tumihawkins.org.uk) and provide 
the following information: 
Your Name, house number, street name, postcode, tel number, supplier, order number (if 
any), reason for being refused an order, and any other comment that is relevant. Some folks 
are now able to order following the first wave of reports and resolutions by BT 
 
 
Planning – Grafton Drive 
 
The Planning Inspector has allowed the appeal by Welbeck Strategic Land to build 58 
additional houses on Grafton Drive. The over aching reason was the lack of 5-year housing 
land supply, even though he acknowledged the various limitations of the site.  
 
Unfortunately, SCDC was negligent and did not pass on the information promptly after 
receiving it on 20 December 2017, until the new year when residents found it on the 
Inspectorate website. I immediately raised it with the CEO and Head of Planning. The CEO 
apologised for the admin mess up and the Planning Dept formally sent the notification 
afterwards. 
 
This now brings the total of speculative developments in the village to 198. The CALA 
Homes site will have 71 houses built, which means Highfields is set to grow by 269 houses 
or about 40% in the next 5 to 10 years.  
 
There is a lot of work ahead of us as a community to make sure that all the infrastructure 
“promised” by the developers and the County Council in the S106 agreements are delivered. 
The Parish Council will be at the fore front of this work and this is the year when the nine 
parish council seats are up for re-election in May. If you are interested in contributing to the 
well being of the community, or have skills that could be useful, why not consider applying to 
become a parish councillor? Contact me or the Parish Clerk to find out more. 
parishclerk@caldecote.gov.uk  
 
Draft Local Plan & Bourn Airfield Development (BAD)- New Consultation 
 
SCDC has launched the next stage of the process for the Local Development Plan. It is a 
consultation on main modifications, starting on Friday 5th January 2018 and closing at 5pm 
on Friday 16th February 2018. 
 

mailto:parishclerk@caldecote.gov.uk


Some of those main modifications were those proposed by the Council in 2016, including 
extensions to the development area of Bourn Airfield, and this is of serious concern due to 
the effect on Highfields Caldecote, potentially directly linking the two. 
 
Full details of the consultation is on the council website at 
https://www.scambs.gov.uk/mainmods. There are over 300 modifications that are being 
consulted on  
 
The Bourn Airfield specific modifications are from SC-MM077 on page 243 to SC-MM092 on 
page 250 of Chapter 6 of the report, 
https://www.scambs.gov.uk/sites/default/files/c._main_modifications_consultation_report_-
_chapter_6_part_1.pdf  
Please comment only on the modifications, either in support of or objection to and stating 
reasons why. The Inspectors have asked the Council not to register any response that does 
not conform to this requirement. All the other issues have already been considered at the 
Public enquiry that took place in 2016 and 2017. 
 
When I have had a chance to read and digest the text of the consultation, I will be publishing 
my thoughts on the modifications on my blog at http://tumihawkins.org.uk/bourn-airfield-
development-consultation-modifications-my-thoughts/.  
 
Please do take part in this consultation. Every voice counts. It is important that everyone who 
is concerned about this matter continues to let the Council administration know how you feel. 
The Council is trying to build Cambourne East by stealth! Let’s make it difficult for them! 
 
There have been over 4000 houses granted planning permission in the whole District since 
the draft plan was submitted, and we have 198 of those here in Highfields!!. There are more 
of these applications yet to be determined so could be nearer 5000 eventually.These are 
speculative developments directly as a result of the lack of 5-year housing land supply, for 
building in locations that the Council would not have considered normally had it got its act 
together. This means they don’t need to build 3500 on Bourn Airfield anymore as I am trying 
to get them to admit!!  
 
The Cambourne to Cambridge (C2C) Busway  
 
Further to my report in the last journal edition, the C2C project by the Greater 
Cambridgeshire Partnership (GCP) marches on, with a new public consultation starting on 13 
November 2017 titled “Better Bus Journeys: Phase One”. 
 
Please take the time to respond to the consultation. It now ends on 29 January 2018. 
 
Full details at https://www.greatercambridge.or.uk/C2C  
 
Whilst you are considering your response to the C2C project, you may want to bear in mind 
the Western Orbital and its relationship to the C2C busway. 
 
Park & Ride (P&R) Charges to be dropped 
 
The GCP has agreed to subsidise the removal of the charge to park at the Cambridge Park 
and Ride sites starting in April 2018. Since the £1 charge was introduced, use of the Park 
and Rides has fallen significantly.  
 

https://www.scambs.gov.uk/mainmods
https://www.scambs.gov.uk/sites/default/files/c._main_modifications_consultation_report_-_chapter_6_part_1.pdf
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The Board has also been asked to review opening times of the P&R sites and the bus 
services provided commercially by Stagecoach; in particular to meet the demand for those 
with early starts and those wanting to spend a late evening out in Cambridge. 
 
Business Fraud calls 
 
Individuals and businesses are being warned to watch out for cold calls and online contact 
from fraudsters who are offering victims the opportunity to apply for Government grants for 
an advance fee. To make the grants look legitimate fraudsters set up bogus companies and 
convincing looking websites that claim to be operating on behalf of the UK Government.  
 
They then convince people to fill out online applications with personal details, apply for pre-
paid credit card to deposit their own contributions. Then get the card details on pretext of 
paying the grants into the account but never do, instead stealing the money the victim added 
to the card. 
 
Please do not fall for this scam. If you receive one of these calls, hang up immediately and 
report it to the police. 
 
Community Forum - Caldecote Facebook Group is the place to get connected to find out 
and join in what’s happening in the village. If you are a newcomer to the village, it’s a good 
place to start. To join, go to https://www.facebook.com/groups/caldecote/ and request to join. 
If you don’t have a FB account, it is easy to set one up just for this purpose. One of the four 
admins will message you directly on FB to verify that you are a bona-fide resident before 
adding you to the group. Please answer the screening questions to assist admins in dealing 
with the request. Group admins contact is caldecotefacebookgroup@gmail.com.  
 
 
Here to Help You 
I have now stopped the drop-in surgery for the rest of the municipal year (that is January to 
April). Please feel free to contact me in the usual ways if you need help with South Cambs 
council services (planning, housing, housing repairs, benefits, council tax, bin collection, 
environmental health, noise nuisance, etc).  
 
You can also contact me by phone 210840, email tumi@tumihawkins.org.uk, 
@CouncillorTumi on Twitter, Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/itsCouncillorTumi/ , 
and on my Contact Me page on my website www.tumihawkins.org.uk. I also post up articles 
on my blog from time to time, so check it out for details of some of the items I have touched 
on here. 
 

 
Comberton Village College, West Street, Comberton, Cambridge, CB23 7DU, GB  
 
Tel:   01223 262503 
Main Line:   01223 262503 
Fax:   01223 264116 
Email:  SRowland@combertonvc.org 
Web:  www.combertonvc.org 
 
 

If you're looking to make a lifestyle change in the New Year, come into Comberton Sports & 
Arts, to sign up for one of our great value memberships: 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/caldecote/
mailto:caldecotefacebookgroup@gmail.com
mailto:tumi@tumihawkins.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/itsCouncillorTumi/
http://www.tumihawkins.org.uk/
mailto:SRowland@combertonvc.org
http://www.combertonvc.org/


Our membership includes access to the Fitness facilities, Fitness classes, Badminton and 
Half price Tennis (subject to availability) 

STANDARD 
£30 P/M Direct Debit or £300 Annually (Save £60) 
CONCESSIONS/ CORPORATE* 
£20 P/M Direct Debit or £200 Annually (Save £40) 

NO CONTRACTS, we just require 1 months’ notice to cancel your direct debit! 

Comberton Sports Arts offer the following for casual Gym and Fitness class usage: 

Pay and Play Gym - £6.50 or £5 (concession) 
Fitness Classes - £5 or £4 (concession) 
Fitness Class Block Card - £50/£40 (Buy 10 for the price of 12) 

Check out our website for more information at http://www.combertonsa.org 

  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

1
st

 Caldecote Rainbows 
We have spaces available at our rainbow unit. 

 
Rainbows is our section for girls aged five to seven. 

Rainbows is all about developing self-confidence, building 
friendships, learning new things and having fun. Girls get their hands 

dirty with arts and crafts, trying out cooking and playing games. 
Rainbows is all about learning by doing. 

 
If you would like to put your child's name down for rainbows, please 

contact me on 01954 212230. 
 

http://www.combertonsa.org/


HELP 
1st Caldecote Rainbows and Brownies are looking for an enthusiastic helper (over 18) 
for Tuesday evenings. Rainbows starts at 4.30 pm and Brownies starts at 6.00 pm. We meet 
every week in term time and an occasional weekend for something special. Caldecote Sports 
Pavilion. It is a fun filled evening of life lessons, crafting, games, singing and sometimes 
some pretty fantastic parties. If you can spare a couple of hours a week to help out please 
get in touch with me on 01954 21223. I know you will love every minute of it!.  
Thanks. Polly Brown Owl 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Ages 3 to 6  NEW! 

Time 4.10  to 4.55pm - Caldecote Village Hall 
Fun filled general gymnastics class using music and props focussing on stretching, floor and 

partner work. 
(limited spaces still available) 

 
Ages 6+ 

5-6pm -  Caldecote Village Hall. 
Gymnastic floor skills and acrobatics combined with apparatus such as balls, hoops, ropes 

and ribbon. 
(spaces still available) 

 
£5 per drop in or discounted half termly fee. 10% discount applies for siblings. 
For any queries or to book a place please contact Tracey on 07775784195. 

or visit my facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/dreamcatcherukdance/ 
 

If you are interested in any other classes eg adults stretch and relax or a mum's 
ribbon/hoop fitness class, please get in touch. I would love to hear from you!  
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/dreamcatcherukdance/


Fantastic February Fun with Cambridge Past, Present and Future  
(CambridgePPF)  

 
It’s certainly chilly out – but February is here already so we know winter will be on the way 
out soon! Get yourself wrapped up and out into the reviving winter air for fun family activities 
and celebrate the first signs of spring with CambridgePPF this month. For something to ease 
you back into exercise, join the healthy walkers who meet weekly for a sociable stroll around 
beautiful Wandlebury Park. For something a little more creative sign up for the unique basket 
weaving event – it’s for beginners and improvers so you can learn your craft from scratch or 
hone your skills weaving a simple basket the traditional way. Everyone is welcome to lend a 
hand at a volunteer hedgelaying work party day caring for the Coton Countryside Reserve, 
and don’t miss out on family bushcraft fun – a day of fun survival skills and a great way of 
spending quality time together.  
 
Healthy Walking 
Every Thursday: 10am or 10.30am to 11am 
Keep fit and greet the changing of the season by joining our healthy walkers this February for 
one of our Walking for Health accredited sociable walks around the park. Meet at the Stable 
Rooms at 10am for a longer walk or 10.30am for a shorter stroll. Walks end around 11am 
with tea and coffee in the Stable Rooms. All welcome, suitable for all abilities. 
NB: Free of charge and no need to book, please arrive 10 minutes early to register if it’s your 
first session. Donations towards the upkeep of the park are always welcome.  
Directions: Wandlebury Country Park is on the A1307, 2.5km south of the Addenbrooke’s 
roundabout. CB22 3AE. Parking is available on site and costs £3 per vehicle, members free. 
For more information: email bookings@cambridgeppf.org, call 01223 243830 extension 
207 or visit www.cambridgeppf.org/whats-on 
 
Basket Weaving at Wandlebury 
Saturday 3 February: 10am to 4pm 
Don’t miss this unique opportunity to discover the art of basket making. Experiment using 
willow to weave a simple basket as you learn the basic techniques, guided by an 
experienced basket weaver. Beginners and improvers welcome. Tools, tea, coffee and 
biscuits will be provided, but bring a packed lunch. You’ll be able to take your basket home 
with you too – a satisfying end to the session! Meet at the Stable Rooms. Wear warm clothes 
– the Stable Rooms will be cool! 
NB: £45 per adult or accompanied child aged 14+ (members £40). Places are limited so 
book early to avoid disappointment. Bookings must be made and paid in full 48 hours prior to 
the event. 
Directions: Wandlebury Country Park is on the A1307, 2.5km south of the Addenbrooke’s 
roundabout. CB22 3AE. Parking is available on site and costs £3 per vehicle, free to 
members all year round. 
For more information: email bookings@cambridgeppf.org, call 01223 243830 extension 
207 or visit www.cambridgeppf.org/whats-on 
 
 
Orchard Pruning at Coton Countryside Reserve 
Hedge Laying at Coton Countryside Reserve 
Wednesday 7 February: 10am to 3pm 
Enjoy learning this ancient practice of partially cutting through stems, laying and weaving 
them together to produce a thick living barrier and wildlife ‘corridor’. Wear warm, waterproof 
clothing and tough shoes, and bring a packed lunch and drink.  
NB: No need to book. Meet at Martin car park notice board. All instruction, equipment and 
tools provided. This is a free event but donations are always appreciated. 



Directions: Approach the reserve along Grantchester Road, just under a mile from the 
M11/Barton Road junction and you’ll see the car park on the right. CB23 7PZ. OS grid 
reference TL 414 577 GB. 
For more information: email bookings@cambridgeppf.org, call 01223 243830 extension 
207 or visit www.cambridgeppf.org/whats-on 
 
Family Bushcraft Fun 
Saturday 24 February: 11am to 3.30pm 
Whether you’re after some Bear Grylls active action or prefer the more sedate pace of Ray 
Mears, the whole family will have fun learning some of these essential bushcraft skills: 
making shelters, starting fires, cooking on open fires, using camouflage, playing outdoor 
games and tracking around the park. A great chance for some quality time with the family 
and you’ll come away with some useful skills and fantastic memories!   
NB: Booking essential. £30 per family/small group, children must remain accompanied 
throughout. Dress according to the weather and bring a packed lunch and a drink. Meet at 
Wandlebury Stable Rooms. 
Directions: Wandlebury Country Park is on the A1307, 2.5km south of the Addenbrooke’s 
roundabout. CB22 3AE. Parking is available on site and costs £3 per vehicle, members free. 
For more information: email bookings@cambridgeppf.org, call 01223 243830 extension 
207 or visit www.cambridgeppf.org/whats-on 
 

             
 
About Cambridge Past, Present and Future (CambridgePPF) 
Founded as Cambridge Preservation Society in 1928, CambridgePPF is a registered charity 
campaigning to keep Cambridge and its surroundings special by positively influencing 
planning developments, delivering environmental education and managing the green spaces 
and historic buildings in its care. Its diverse property portfolio includes Wandlebury Country 
Park and its Iron Age Hill Fort; Coton Countryside Reserve; Barnwell Leper Chapel; Bourn 
Windmill, Hinxton Watermill plus various wildlife sites and historic buildings. Key 
achievements include protecting sites such as Grantchester Meadows, the Gog Magog Hills 
and Wandlebury Estate from development and helping to establish the Cambridge Green 
Belt in the 1960s. CambridgePPF has a growing membership, which makes a vital 
contribution to the cost of conserving, managing and developing its sites. With its HQ at 
Wandlebury, the charity has a mix of busy full and part-time staff and is run by a Board of 
Trustees together with Advisory Committees staffed by dedicated volunteers. For more 
information about the charity and benefits of membership: www.cambridgeppf.org 
 
Twitter:   @CambridgePPF     or    www.twitter.com/cambridgeppf  
Facebook:  facebook Cambridge Past Present & Future 
 
Cambridge Past, Present & Future 
Wandlebury Ring, Babraham, Cambridge 
CB22 3AE  
Tel – office (Mo-Fri 9am-4pm):  01223 
243830 
www.cambridgeppf.org 

 

http://www.cambridgeppf.org/
http://www.twitter.com/cambridgeppf
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Cambridge-Past-Present-Future/188013371218461


 
 

 
 

Gateways: A Journey to Christmas and beyond 
 
Gateways had a wonderful time in the run up to 
Christmas getting together with families at the School 
Christmas Fair to decorate Baby Jesus stones. We 
challenged people to take them with them on their 
Christmas Journeys and to hide them… and then to 
see how far the stones would spread. Several people 
found them and posted pictures on our facebook page 
(bit.ly/JesusJourney), with stones turning up in 
Caldecote, Cambourne, Coton, and Cambridge, and 
reports suggest they’ve also been spotted in Southend 
on Sea, Scotland and even Singapore!  
(If you’ve any more photos, please send them our way!) 
We also completed our Christmas Jigsaw. And, despite the 
Pop Up Nativity being snowed off, had great fun building a 
Snow Nativity Scene in the Peace Garden instead. 
But the journey doesn’t end at Christmas. Gateways is a 
group of “friends and soon to be friends exploring what it 
is to live well, nurturing our spirituality, and supporting 
community in Caldecote”. And so we are making plans for 
how to best journey on together in the New Year: 

 Anyone is welcome to join us at our regular Monday 

Morning Reflective Colouring (9-10am in Sidewalk).  

 Or to help out (or simply sit and natter) as we attempt Impossible Jigsaws on 

Wednesdays (10-11.30am in Sidewalk): we’re currently attempting a 500-piece 

jumble of Jelly Babies. 

 And after the huge success of our Community Art Worship in October, we’re making 

plans for another Special Event. Watch this space!! (And feel free to make some 

suggestions) 

Gateways is supported by Caldecote Church (in the Lordsbridge Team of Anglican 
Churches) and Hardwick Evangelical Church.  Contact bethcope@lordsbridge.org (01954 
214 5118) Facebook: bit.ly/GatewaysCaldecote Blog: 
https://gatewayscaldecote.wordpress.com/ 

 

 
Services and Events:  

St Michael and All Angels, Caldecote with Childerley 
 

mailto:bethcope@lordsbridge.org
file:///C:/Users/User/Downloads/bit.ly/GatewaysCaldecote
https://gatewayscaldecote.wordpress.com/


Occasionally details of services change after the printing of the Caldecote Journal. Subscribe 
to the weekly Caldecote Catchup email bulletin for latest updates on services – sign up at 
www.caldecotechurch.org.uk. 

 

Date Time Service Place 

Feb 4th    11am Holy Communion St Michael’s 

Feb 11th    11am Morning Prayer St Michael’s 

Feb 14th  
(Weds) 

7.30pm Ash Wednesday Holy Communion with Ashing  St Andrew’s, Toft  

Feb 18th      11am Holy Communion St Michael’s 

Feb 25th  11am Morning Prayer St Michael’s 

Mar 4th  11am Holy Communion St Michael’s 

Mar 11th  11am Morning Prayer St Michael’s 

Mar 18th  11am Morning Prayer St Michael’s 

Mar 25th  11am Palm Sunday Holy Communion  St Michael’s 

Mar 29th 
(Thurs) 

7.30pm Maundy Thursday Holy Communion St Mary’s, Comberton 

Mar 30th 
(Friday) 

2pm Good Friday Meditations at the Cross Childerley Chapel 

Apr 1st  11am Easter Day Family Communion St Michael’s 

Apr 8th  11am Morning Prayer  St Michael’s 

Apr 15th  11am Holy Communion St Michael’s 

Apr 22nd  11am Morning Prayer  St Michael’s 

Apr 29th  tbc Lordsbridge Team Churches Service tbc  

 

iPhone, iPad or Android? We’ve got news for you! 

Whether you’re thinking of getting married at St Michael’s, or enjoy events like the Caldecote 

Open Gardens or perhaps you are a regular worshipper or occasional visitor, you can 

download for free the newly launched Caldecote Church mobile app.  

What is it? 

It’s a free app you can download onto your mobile phone or tablet from the Apple App Store 

or Android’s Google Play Store (just search for “Caldecote Church”). Once installed, you can 

tap through the menu options to contact the Vicar or Churchwarden, enjoy the photo 

galleries, read Sunday’s sermon or just browse the latest news.  



What else does it offer? 

There’s a calendar, so that with a tap of your phone you can check what services and events 

are coming up, and a resources section offers an introduction to the Bible and a ‘daily prayer’ 

feature which gives you the text for the day’s Morning Prayer service, designed to be read 

privately to start your day well. The app will also notify you if there’s a last-minute change of 

venue or time, for example. 

What’s in store? 

As the app develops, we’ll add more resources and information, including how to arrange a 

wedding or christening. We will also be gathering feedback to introduce features that you’ll 

find most helpful, so do drop me an email (dona@dmccullagh.co.uk) with any ideas you 

have.  

 

Same time, same place… From this month, we’ve added a service on the second Sunday 

of each month, which now means that there’s a service every week (except fifth Sundays 

where they occur, when we worship with other churches in the area) in St Michael’s church 

at 11am. Typically the format will alternate between Holy Communion (weeks one and three) 

and Morning Prayer (weeks two and four), and we’d be delighted to see you.  

You’ll be assured of a warm welcome and tea or coffee after the service. See the timetable in 

this issue for details of special services over the Easter season. Or download the app onto 

your mobile, where you’ll find all the latest information.  

With best wishes, 

Dona McCullagh (Churchwarden) 

Find us: search ‘Caldecote Church’ on Google Play and the App Store 
Like us: www.facebook.com/caldecotechurch   
Follow us: www.twitter.com/caldecotechurch  
Visit us: www.caldecotechurch.org.uk 

http://www.caldecotechurch.org.uk/


 
 Light in the Darkness 
 
One of the things I find hardest about living in the UK, even in the southern half, is the short 
days and long nights during the winter months. I find it harder to stay cheery, and long for the 
bright light of the sun to wake me up and to stay shining into the evening.  
Getting up in the dark is perhaps the most difficult thing about it for me. I’m not exactly a 
morning person at the best of times, but when daylight is still an hour off and I have to drag 
myself out of bed I’m not fit for company. My poor wife knows it might take a while before I’m 
able to string sentences together in any coherent way! 
In this country, and others at similar or more northerly latitudes, there have grown up a vast 
number of traditions that help us deal with the darker months: Halloween, Fireworks, and 
Christmas Lights have all helped us through since November. 
Most of these have their roots in the Christian story, and virtually all have the symbol of light 
at their centre. The most popular church services through this time are often candle lit – 
beautiful warm flickering flames causing the darkness to flee. 
Light is a hugely powerful and emotive symbol. Light helps us see what’s around us, it lights 
the way ahead, it takes away fear, it helps things grow. Darkness, on the other hand, is 
associated with fear and with evil. Such associations were used with great effect by the 
Gospel writer John. He called Jesus ‘the light who shines in the darkness’.  
As the darkness begins to recede let us take heart. For even if it does not feel like there is 
much light around either personally or politically, we know light is coming. As St John so 
powerful put it, ‘the darkness has not overcome.’ 
       Rev. David Newton.  
 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



"More Pennies for St Michael’s Church Caldecote urgently needed!!! 
  

The total we have collected so far is £2472.59 – leaving us to raise only another £27.41 to 
reach that magic goal of £2500! However that is still 2,741 more pennies!!!! But 100 pennies 
makes £1.00! So every little helps. (20 x 5p also counts faster!!!!) It only needs 28 people to 
collect £1.00 in pennies or larger coins and we are there! 
  
It would be fantastic if we could reach or even exceed this target by the Spring 
of this year.  So far we have a few more donations already in but not enough to 
make a confident New Year count yet. 
 
Do please help us to reach this  £2500 target. 
 
 
So please if you are collecting pennies or other small coins - do carry on. They can be 
in any type of container or polythene bag - whatever! 
  
Also if you can be persuaded to start collecting please do. Every single penny goes to 
the Village Church Restoration Fund so the pennies are very gratefully received. 
Keeping our oldest building properly maintained is an ongoing task and we do need 
villagers support to achieve this. There is no financial support from anywhere else 
other than the village.  

S0 PLEASE DO HELP 
  
When you have any pennies or bigger coins to hand in please contact Sheila Stephenson   
Tel. 01954 210638      email:  sheila1pc@yahoo.co.uk. Or simply call round to my door at 1. 
Porthmore Close Highfields Caldecote  CB23 7ZR. If we are not in at the time please leave 
them by the milk crate to the left of the front door. I always check that. If you can’t deliver 
them yourself I can arrange for them to be collected! 
  
I look forward to hearing/receiving collections of any size. It will be fantastic if we can break/ 
even exceed the £2500 target in the near future !!!!  Pennies of any quantity, however small, 
will be very gratefully received ready for the next count.   Thank you so much to everyone 
who already is collecting and  to those who are willing to start collecting. ANY help however – 
however small – is very very welcome.  

Caldecote Book Group 

 
We meet monthly at each other's homes (hosting is strictly voluntary) to discuss our book of 
the month. We read a range of different genres from modern fiction to classics, biographies, 
travel etc. usually meeting on Thursdays at 7.30pm. We are keen to welcome new members, 
so if you’d like to pop along and see what our meetings are like please contact us to find out 

about the next one, 
 
Forthcoming meetings: 
 
Dec 21st  The Cuckoo’s Calling / Robert Galbraith 
Jan 25th  Oryx and Crake / Margaret Atwood 
Feb 22nd   A Month in the Country / J.L. Carr 
Mar 22nd   The Essex Serpent / Sarah Perry 
 
If you are interested in coming along to a meeting please contact Hilary on 210112 for further 
details.  
 

 

mailto:sheila1pc@yahoo.co.uk


Caldecote Village Club 
New members always welcome 

Happy New Year to all our members! 
Membership subs must be paid by the 31st of January. If they are not paid by then a new 

membership form must be completed and £15 paid. 
Upcoming events:  
Sporting events: The Village Club offers screenings of all major sporting events on a 
widescreen projector with HD Sky Sports and BT Sports 
Bingo- On the first Saturday of each month we will be holding family friendly bingo. Cash 
prizes up for grabs so don’t miss out!  
 

 Darts team also available  * Free Fortnightly Members Cash Draw 

 Prospective members feel free to pop into the Village Club to find out more 

information! 

 
Venue available for hire at no charge to members  

 
For Further information please contact the Village Club Via 
01954 210791, email: caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com or 

our Facebook page 
 

 
 

 
Caldecote Village Institute Limited 

 
The village hall provides a lovely setting for village activities, 
events, clubs, parties, weddings, christenings and business 
meetings. It is set in its own grounds with plenty of outdoor space 

for marquees, bouncy castles or just enjoying the fresh air, along with ample car parking. The 
hall is also suitable for the disabled along with a sound system and hearing induction loop. 
 
 

Facilities  

Large Hall 10m x 8.5 m, accommodates up to 90 people 
Meeting room 8m x 3.5m, accommodates up to 30 people. 
Fully equipped kitchen (excluding pots & pans) with a servers hatch to the main hall 
Table & chairs, crockery, cutlery, wine & water glass for up to 90 place settings(charges apply) 
Commercial dishwasher with 4 minute wash cycle 
Fully licensed for music entertainment and the sale of alcohol 
 
Village Hall dates for classes and clubs 

Monday  
4.10 - 4.55m   Dreamcatcher dance children 3-6 
5 - 6pm  Dreamcatcher dance children 6+ 
7 - 8pm   Aerobics 
Tuesday  

mailto:caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com


9.15 - 9.45am  Pre school music group 

2.30 - 3.30pm  Tuesday club (2nd Tuesday of the month)  
7.30 - 10pm   Womens Institute (3rd Tuesday of the month) 
Wednesday 
7.15 - 8.15pm  Aerobics 
Thursday 
7 – 50pm   Councillor Surgery (1st Thursday of the month) 
7 - 9pm   Dog training 
Friday  
9.15 – 10.15am  Pre school music group 

6– 7.30pm   Cubs  
 
 

Caldecote Sports and Social Pavilion 
 
The Caldecote Sports and Social Pavilion is located at the 
top of Furlong Way, looking out on to the Recreation 
Grounds where the local Cricket and Football Teams play.  
It has a car park and is within easy walking distance to the  

 
Playground, MUGA area, tennis courts, etc. 
 

Facilities: 

The venue has the following: 
Kitchen Facilities 
Meeting Room/Function Room 
Home Side Changing Room and Showers 
Away Side Changing Room and Showers 
Officials Changing Room and Showers 
Toilet facilities (including disabled) 
Wi-fi facilities 
Blu-ray player and large screen 
 
Suitable for private bookings for small parties, and celebrations, as well as sports and 
community events.  
 
All Pavilion related enquiries should be sent to pavilion@caldecote.gov.uk 
 
 

Playgroup weekly Stay and Play sessions 
 
Monday 9.30am — 11.00am in the Children’s Centre building on the Caldecote Primary 
School site. This session will continue to run every Monday during term times. 
 
Stay and Play is still open to all children aged 0 to 5 years old and their parents/carers, it 
is free of charge to attend (although any donation is always welcome), the parents/carers 
get to enjoy a cup of tea and coffee and, most importantly, the children get the opportunity to 
have lots of fun! (We will also provide a snack for all attending children during the session.) 
 

mailto:pavilion@caldecote.gov.uk


 
 

 

 

 

Happy New Year to everyone in Caldecote from the school!  We wish you all a happy and 
healthy 2018. 
 
As always, Christmas at school was magical and such fun.  Our festivities started with a 
whole-school ‘Sing-Up’ where classes performed Christmas and Winter songs they had been 
learning.  The key stage 1 nativity was, as always, very special.  It combined a traditional 
Nativity story with Strictly Come Dancing and both brought a tear to our eyes and made us 
smile.  Then came our Christmas lunch which is always great fun.  Thanks to our fantastic 
governors who come and help serve and join in with the festivities, especially the traditional 
Christmas conga.  There were also class parties and the frosty outside added to the 
excitement with children having fun ‘skating’.  Our final day is traditionally a ‘Games from 
Home’ and it is a great way to end a very busy term.   
                                                          

     
 
We recently had another very enjoyable trip to the Arts Theatre panto ‘Jack & The 

Beanstalk’.  We had three girls who were in the cast: Maddie & Tess Oliver and Isabelle 

Nugent, and it was great to see them performing – such talented children.  We are looking 

forward to an exciting term with trips and visitors who come and support the school and 

share their hobbies, jobs etc.   

 

I have been selected to be part of a small group who will spend three days at the Houses of 

Parliament and spend time with policy makers and MPs and Lords.  This is a unique 

opportunity and I am very excited and looking forward to posing some challenging questions 

and learning more about how and why decisions are made. 

 

If you are interested in what goes on in school, please follow us on twitter   

@caldecoteschool.  We tweet most days and it would be great to have more followers.   

Please also remember, we welcome volunteers, so if you have a spare hour we would love 

to see you!                 

 

Mrs. Karen Stanton 

Headteacher 

www.caldecoteprimaryschool.org.uk      email: office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk        01954 

210263 

 

 

C a l d e c o t e  P r i m a r y  S c h o o l  
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Are you looking for a  
pre-school place 
for your child? 

 

Caldecote Playgroup is a friendly  pre-
school with excellent staff and an 
‘outstanding’ rating from Ofsted.    

  

From September 2017 we will be offering 
extended hours and 30 hours’ funded 
childcare, as well as 15 hours’ funding (for 3 
and 4-year-olds), places for funded 2-yearolds 
and Early Talk Boost.  

  

If you are interested in visiting Playgroup or 
would like to apply for a place, please email 
contactus@caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk or call 
Anesta Cooper on 01954 210857.    

 
You can add your child to our register of interest  
from 18 months, even if you are not sure exactly  
what your childcare requirements will be.  
 



 Strictly Nativity at School 
 

Wow! What a performance. 
The Strictly Nativity Play, 

By Year One, Year Two and Reception 
It certainly made our day. 

Now I am no longer wanted 
To help Year One with reading, 
It was great for both of us to see 

My old reading friends and meeting 
Other members of our community 

Who had come because they could 
And know that rehearsals 

Are always very good. 
They get things up and running 

Ensure everyone knows their parts 
And the wonderful, acting, singing, dancing 
And costumes, really touched our hearts. 

We definitely all enjoyed it 
And so glad we thought of coming 
But who would have thought that 

The nativity could be so Strictly funny? 
Well done the staff and children 

Because you all gave us such a treat. 
We now look forward to Easter 

To see just what you are able to do 
The next time that we all meet. 

 
Thankyou Everyone 

Jenny and David Phillips 

 

"Caldecote, Dry Drayton and Hardwick Community Car Scheme 
  
"If you need a lift  for medical, dental or essential social purposes such as shopping, 
hairdressing, visiting relatives etc do please ring one of the co-ordinators listed below. Please 
try to give 48 hours notice if possible and only leave an answerphone message on one 
phone line as otherwise it confuses co-ordinators and might mean two lifts or more get 
booked. 
  
The co-ordinators are:  
Marian Gibbens       Tel: 01954  211709 
Hazel Swindells       Tel. 01954  212998 
Lizzie Coe                Tel. 01954  211838 
Gillian Stott               Tel. 01954  210942 
  
For emergencies please try all numbers. ( If no success with any of these -
 for emergencies ONLY -  try Sheila Stephenson on 01954 210638. Please do not leave 
answerphone messages for emergencies except with Sheila.) 
 
The above co-ordinators will link you with a driver who will come and pick you up at an 
agreed time, take you to your destination and deliver you home. All the drivers are volunteers 
and are only reimbursed for their petrol. Thus for each run to Comberton or Bourn the 
passenger pays the driver £3.50. For all other runs the passenger pays the driver 30p per 
mile of the journey. The mileage is calculated from the driver's front door to the destination 



and back again. Currently when the mileage is submitted to the County Council by our 
treasurer (roughly every six months) Cambridgeshire County Council reimburse the drivers 
an additional 15p per mile for the mileage they have driven. This is one of the reasons we 
need plenty of drivers so that the passenger can ideally  be near to where the driver lives, 
thus cutting costs. All drivers are DBS (originally CRB) checked at no cost to themselves. 
New drivers urgently needed. 
Recently three of our drivers have had to stop driving for us due to health and 
personal reasons. Thus we do need to appeal now for more drivers to take their place. 
In the past we have had a good response especially from Hardwick drivers  but we 
now need more as it is here we have lost them from. 
What we also need now however is a similar helpful response for drivers from 
Caldecote and Dry Drayton  to keep driver's and passenger costs as low as possible. 
The scheme can’t exist without drivers!  Also  everyone helping with the scheme is a 
volunteer, usually with their own busy lives or work, and the more volunteers we have 
the easier it is to match up times of lifts and nearness of pick- up places. 
So if you are a driver and have a little bit of spare time please do come forward. 
Passengers are always so grateful and your help makes things so much better for 
everyone. 
 
If you can help in any way please contact Sheila Stephenson on 01954 210638 or email 
to sheila1pc@yahoo.co.uk. I look forwards very much to hearing from you.  
  
Sheila Stephenson  
  
A further note I would be grateful to have in all magazines. It is often difficult for elderly 
people to know where to turn for gardening help and I have already heard from several 
people in Hardwick who are very grateful for your note in your magazine's last edition. Thank 
you.  
Gardening help available 
A few local people have been very grateful for the help David Wilkerson has been offering 
with their gardens. He says he has time for a few more gardens while he is in the area ( he 
lives in Royston). We use him and are very pleased with his services. If you would like to 
know more please ring him on 07887681962 or you can ring me on 01954 210638. I have 
already had several calls from Hardwick - so do ring if you are interested. 
  

Caldecote Village Institute Limited 

New Trustee needed 

With the resignation of John Butler we are looking for a new trustee/director.  The current 

board of trustees/directors are: Tom Footman (chair), Saskia Dart (Treasurer ), Jan Roberts 

(Booking Officer), vacant (Secretary) and Simon Gautrey.  

The work carried out by each trustee/director can be varied and like all voluntary charity 

bodies the job is as big as you want to make it. We are enthusiastic about the role the Village 

Hall plays in providing a place to meet for the residents of Caldecote and surrounding 

villages. 

No experience of working on a charitable body is required ........only your enthusiasm and 

interest. Being a trustee/director does not incur a personal liability for loss.  

If you would like to become a trustee/director please write to Tom Footman (42 Highfields 

Road). 

mailto:sheila1pc@yahoo.co.uk
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Heidi Allen 
Member of Parliament for South Cambridgeshire 

 

This is my first newsletter of 2018 and I would like to begin by wishing everyone a happy and 
heathy new year! It was an incredibly busy end to last year and is shaping up to be more of 
the same in 2018! 
Having recovered fully from being sawn in half(!) at the Cambourne lights switch on event, I 
was able to join local residents for some of their Christmas celebrations. I always enjoy carol 
services and this year was no exception. I joined residents in Papworth Everard (“Rudolph 
the Red Nosed Reindeer” a highlight for me!) for their community carol service and attended 
the Christmas service at Holy Trinity Church in Elsworth. I was honoured to be asked to read 
one of the lessons and reflected on the work local community and faith groups do to bring 
people together not just at Christmas, but throughout the year. Our communities are stronger 
because of them. 
I was also pleased to be asked to record a message for “Talking News for the Blind” which is 
provided to about 200 blind and partially sighted people in Cambridge and surrounding 

villages. This local charity does vital work to 
bring information and news to people who 
may feel isolated otherwise. 
Last month, I invited Robert Halfon MP to 
South Cambs so he could see the excellent 
work undertaken at Villiers Park in Foxton.  
Robert is the Chair of the House of 
Commons Education Select Committee and 
understands the role education plays in 
social mobility.  
Villiers Park are a phenomenal education 
charity who actively seek out the brightest 
kids from the poorest backgrounds, in the 

most deprived parts of the UK. They work with them over a number of years, mentoring and 
supporting them to achieve their potential and a place at a top University or high level 
apprenticeship. I am keen to help them expand, so if you work for an organisation who may 
be interested in sponsoring them, please do get in touch with me or them directly at 
www.villierspark.org.uk 
Back in Westminster, the Agriculture Minister George Eustice kindly agreed to meet with 
some of my South Cambs farmers to discuss what life might be like for them outside the EU. 
We had a full and frank discussion about what small and large farmers will need to keep this 
vital industry profitable. We all agreed it was a very worthwhile meeting and took great 
reassurance from George's understanding of the challenges the industry faces. 
A common theme in my newsletters is my ambition to get round every school in South 
Cambs. First off, I took some pretty tough questions from Great and Little Shelford Primary's 
School Council! It was also great to be back at Cambourne Village College to hear from 
students who are members of CAMnesty, the Cambourne Amnesty youth group. The 
optimism and straightforwardness of young minds gives me a great energy boost. Finally, I 
visited Vine Inter-Church Primary School in Cambourne to understand the challenges facing 
a rapidly growing village with a constantly shifting population. The dedication of the staff and 
head teachers I meet in every school is humbling. It is always evident that every member of 
staff is completely and utterly committed to the children they teach.  



Oakington’s latest community facility is now open!  
Crossways CommuniTea Café at 1 Longstanton Road, 
Oakington is a social enterprise with the aim of bringing the 
community together in a warm and welcoming environment.  
It was a pleasure to do the honours and cut the ribbon (I was 
allowed proper grown up scissors on this occasion!) I hope you 
will be able to support the café by popping in soon for a cuppa. I 
can confirm beyond all doubt that they make a cracking brew!  
 
Cambridgeshire’s Police and Crime Commissioner is seeking 

views on their share of your council tax.  They are proposing to increase it by £12 per year 
per household (based on a Band D property) in order to provide more front line police 
officers. The survey runs until the 29th January and can be found at - 
www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/W3CD8P3 
Since my last newsletter in December, I have held two surgeries - one in Gamlingay and one 
in Great Shelford.  Listening to the views and concerns of constituents and helping them with 
issues affecting their lives is an important part of my role.  
My next surgery will be on 3rd February 11am–1pm at the Hare and Hounds, 60 High Street, 
Harlton CB23 1ES.   All are welcome so I like to run a “no appointment necessary” system, 
but the last surgery was incredibly busy so I'd recommend you get there early if you can. 
Details of all upcoming surgeries can be found on my website - www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk. 
To contact me, please email heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk. You can also phone my 
Westminster office on 020 7219 5091 about national issues or my constituency office on 
01223 830037 for local concerns.  
See you next month! 

 
 

Comberton Library 

 

Comberton Library 
Opening Hours: 
Monday: 10am – 1pm 
Wednesday: 10am – 1pm, 2pm -5pm 
Friday: 2pm – 5pm 
Saturday: 10am – 1pm 
More details can be found on the Library Service website at: 
http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/library 
By the time you read this article, we will have a new self-service machine installed at 
Comberton Library.  The machine looks a bit different from the one we are all used to, but 
basically operates in the same way.  The good news is that the new system accepts notes as 
well as coins, which we hope will be helpful for our customers.  If you need any help in 
issuing or returning items, or paying charges, a staff member will always be on hand, so do 
please just ask. 
We are also pleased to announce that we have a brand new display of ReadySpex reading 
glasses at the library, with a new and updated range of glasses available at very reasonable 
prices.  If you need a little help with reading smaller print, or are without your prescription 
glasses, you may find that having a pair of ReadySpex will be of benefit.  Do have a look at 
the display when you are next in the library. 
Upcoming Rhymetime sessions: 5th and 19th February and 5th and 19th March (10.30 -11.00 
am).  Please note that although these sessions are aimed at very young children we 
welcome older siblings and pre-schoolers who enjoy singing too!  If you haven’t been to a 
session before, please do come along with your baby, toddler, or pre-schooler and give it a 
try.  We have a lovely volunteer running the sessions and it is great fun for both children and 
adults. 

http://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/W3CD8P3
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The Caldecote Journal 
The main purpose of the Caldecote 
Journal is to keep the community informed 
of local issues, events and the activities of 
our village organisations and to publish 
useful information.  The Journal will also 
publish reports, short stories, poems and 
other material produced by members of 
the community, subject to available space.  
All contributions are welcome. 
 
If you are active in a village organisation 
please use the Journal to report your 
activities and inform the community of any 
meetings, events and functions that you 
are arranging.  Contributions by Email are 
preferred, but small articles hand written or 
typed are also welcome. 
 
The deadline for the next Journal is the 
8th January 2018.  Please have all 
material to the Editors by this date. 
 
The Journal is financed by the Caldecote 
Parish Council and is issued every other 
month to all parish households free of 
charge.  The current Journal can be 
viewed on the village website: 
www.caldecote.gov.uk. 
 
     The Editors are: Saskia Dart 
     and David Phillips  
Email: caldecotejournal@gmail.com 

 
VILLAGE DIRECTORY  
 
Please help to keep this directory up to 
date.  If you are aware that any information 
is incorrect or if your group is not 
represented, please inform the Editors. 
 
1st Caldecote Cubs 
Meet at Caldecote Village Hall on Friday 
nights 6.00 – 7.30pm 
Mark Leaman  e-mail: 
mark.leaman@niab.com 
 
Brownies 
Meets Tuesdays 6.00pm in the pavilion 
Polly Anne Field (212230) 
 
 
Rainbows 

Meet Tuesdays 4.30 in the pavilion 
  
Catholic Church 
Contact: Melanie Ward  (212714) 
Email:  melanie@scotsdowne.fsnet.co.uk 
 
Cambridge Evening News   
Keep them informed of what’s going on. 
News Desk (01223 434434) 
 
Caldecote Book Group   
Monthly meetings, New members welcome 
Hilary Spargo (210112) 
 
Caldecote Community Primary School 
Head Teacher: Karen Stanton (210263) 
School Secretary: Lesley Whitehead 
(210263) 
Email: office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
www.caldecote.org.uk 
 
Caldecote Facebook Group 
URL 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/ 
caldecote/ 
Admin Email; 
caldecotefacebookgroup@gmail.com 
 
Caldecote Journal    
All contributions welcome. 
Saskia Dart (210526) 
David Phillips(210379) 
Email:  caldecotejournal@gmail.com 
 
Caldecote Sports Association   
New Members Welcome. 
Chair:  Vacant 
Vice Chair:  John Newby (212547) 
Secretary:  Sue Tasker (212787) 
Email: johntask@aol.com 
Treasurer:  Saskia Dart 
 
Caldecote Football Club 
We run organised football from U6 to U17 
For all enquiries, please contact; 
John Miller (Secretary) 
johnmiller9@btinternet.com 
01954 210313 
Mike Perkins (Chairman) 
mike.perkins@karro.com 
01954 212321 
Kate Bradshaw (Club Welfare Officer) 
Kate.Bradshaw@reach-contact.com 
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01954 211180 
 
Care Clubs 
Nichola Church 
careclubs@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
01954 212636 
Caldecote Primary School, Highfields 
Road, Caldecote 
 
County Councillor    
Lina Joseph 
Mob: 0740 23 51821 
Email: 
Lina.Joseph@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 
  
Crimestoppers   
Call in confidence, you do not have to give 
your name.   
0800 555 111 
 
District Councillor   
Tumi Hawkins (210840) 
Mob:07802 323269 
EmailClir.Hawkins@scambs.gov.uk & 
Tumi@TumiHawkins.org.uk 
Blog: www.TumiHawkins.org.uk 
Twitter; @CouncillorTumi 
FB page: @itsCouncillorTumi 
 
Drop-in surgery on first Thursdays of the 
month 7pm to 7.50pm at the Village Hall 
   
Doctors 
Bourn Surgery  
Emergencies 719313  
Appointments 719469  
Repeat Prescriptions 
Fax 01954 718012 
 
Comberton Surgery 
Appointments/Emergencies  
01223 262500 
Repeat Prescriptions 01223 262399 
 
A prescription service is available from the 
Village Shop. 
 
Doctors Run  
The Community Car Scheme (Doctors' 
Run) provides transport to and from the 
doctors' surgeries at Bourn and Comberton 
as well as Addenbrooke's, Papworth and 
Hinchingbrook hospitals. Also other 
medical/dental appointments and hospital 

visiting. Emergency essential shopping. 
For transport please ring: 
 
Marian Gibbens (211709) 
Hazel Swindells (212998) 
Lizzie Coe (211838) 
Gillian Stott (210942) 
 
Cost for each return surgery run £3.50. 
Other journeys are costed by the driver at 
30p per mile. All money is payable to the 
driver at the time of journey. Callers should 
try to give at least 48 hours notice of any 
request and avoid ringing at weekends.  
 
Volunteer drivers always needed. Please 
call Sheila on 01954 210638. 
 
Evangelical Church 
Contact:  Julie Southon (211628) 
 

Friends Of Caldecote Church 

Contact: Roger Sylvester-Bradley  
(210560) 
roger.sylvester-bradley@adas.co.uk  
www.caldecotefriends.org.uk 
 
Gateways 
‘Something to do, something to eat, 
something to think about’ 
Facebook: bit.ly/GatewaysCaldecote 
Blog:gatewayscaldecote.wordpress.com 
Email: alisonmyers@lordsbridge.org 
 
Hardwick and Caldecote Cricket Club 
Sue Tasker (212787) 
Chris Fuller (211226) 
 
Local History Group 
Sue Day (210655) 
Email: CaldecoteLHG@aol.com 
 
MP  
Heidi Allen Hardwick. (212707) 
heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk 
153 St Neots Road, Hardwick 
 
 
 
 
 
Neighbourhood Watch 
NHW STREET CO-ORDINATORS 
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STREETS COVERED – March 2015 
  

Blythe Way – Rod Watt – 211314, 
rodwatt@sky.com  
Bosserts Way – Andrew Faulkner – 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Cavendish Way – Rod Watt - 211314, 
rodwatt@sky.com 
Clare Drive: 2 to 40 evens, 1 to 59 – 
Andrew Faulkner -210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Clare Drive: 42 - 78 evens Vacancy,  
61 - 77 odds Vacancy 
Copel Close –  
Copse Close – Andrew Faulkner - 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Crafts Way -  Andrew Faulkner - 210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Damms Pastures – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Devonshire Mews – Rod Watt - 211314, 
rodwatt@sky.com 
Dorral Dean – Andrew Faulkner - 210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com 
East Drive – Vacant   
Flaxon Glade – Andrew Faulkner - 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Furlong Way – Pauline Field – 07984 
585149, misspolly2010@hotmail.co.uk  
Goose Cross – Glenis Myson – 211179, 
glenis.myson@homecall.co.uk  
Grafton Drive – Kotesh Choudary – 
graftondrive@gmc.com  
Grayway Close – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Grove Close – Max Cartwright – 
maxcartwright@gmail.com  
Highfields Road: 29 to 65 odds – – 
Andrew Faulkner -210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Highfields Road: 8 to 50 evens – Andrew 
Faulkner -210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Highfields Road: 56 to 76 evens – 
Andrew McKeown – 210530, 
Andrew@wrinklymacs.co.uk  
Highfields Road: 67 – 131 odds – Bob 
Oatham – 210330, 
bob.oatham@btinternet.com  
Main Street, Old Caldecote – Colin 
Fotland, 01954 210042, 
colinfotland@btinternet.com 
Top of Main Street: Colin Fotland, 01954 
210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com 

Mill Quern – Andrew Faulkner -210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Mitwell Close – Andrew Faulkner - 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Orchid Fare – Vacancy 
Parsonage Close – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Porthmore Close – Andrew Faulkner - 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Porthmore Way – Andrew Faulkner = 
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
Redmore Way – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Roman Drift – Vacant 
Round House Close – Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com  
Samian Close – Vacancy 
Stargoose Close – Nick Kent – 
nick@k4one.com  
St Neot’s Road: Colin Fotland, 01954 
210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com 
Strympole Way: Andrew Faulkner -
210341, ajfmrao@gmail.com 
The Willows  – Colin Fotland - 210042, 
colinfotland@btinternet.com 
Thorny Way – Andrew Faulkner -210341, 
ajfmrao@gmail.com 
West Drive: 1 to 28 – Colin Fotland – 
210042, colinfotland@btinternet.com 
West Drive: 29 to 52 – Sally Ann Harrod – 
sallyann.pa@googlemail.com  
West Drive: 53 to 78 – Neville Hawkins – 
07715 422373  
West Drive: 79 to 102a – Doreen Francis 
– 210395,  
 
The village co-ordinator is Colin 
Fotland.  If you have any queries or 
want more information, please do not 
hesitate to contact him on 01954 
210042, caldecotenhw@hotmail.co.uk 
For anyone interested in becoming a 
Street Co-ordinator and putting 
something back into the village we live 
in, full training and support will be 
given, please contact Colin Fotland on 
01954 - 210042 
or colinfotland@btinternet.com   
 
Parish Council   
Meets first Thursday of each month at 
8.00pm in the Pavilion 
 
Chairman:  Cllr Jack Lang (212500) 
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Vice Chair:   
Cllr John Barker (01223 264138) 
Cllr Saskia Barker 
Cllr Chris Edwards 
Cllr Polly Anne Field (212230) 
Cllr Georgina Harrod 
Cllr Phil Claridge 
Cllr Helen Cartwright 
Cllr Tumi Hawkins 
 
Parish Clerk:  Simon Crocker   
(07456 325327) 
Email parishclerk@caldecote.gov.uk 
www.caldecote.gov.uk 
 
Playgroup    
Meets Monday to Friday, from 9.00-12.00 
(morning session), 12.00-3.00 (afternoon 
session), with lunch from 12.00-1.00. 
Playgroup Leader: Anesta Cooper 
Chair: Sarah Talmage  
Vice Chair: Jemma Hoban 
Secretary: Jane Styles 
Treasurer: Jo Howe 
Admission Officer: Emma Andrew  
Funding Officer: Emma Andrew 
Committee member: Julie Stigwood 

Committee member: Sophie Hirst  

Committee member: Joss Waddy 

Contact: Tel: 01954 210 857 
E-mail: 
contactus@caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk 
Website: www.caldecoteplaygroup.co.uk  
 
 
Petcare Circle 
Care for small pets while owners away.   
New members welcome   
Sarah Bell (210892) 
 
Police 
Cambourne Police Station, Sackville Way, 
Great Cambourne, Cambridge, CB23 6EG. 
Call 101. email 
cambourne.npt@cambs.pnn.police.uk 
In case of emergency, phone 999 
 
Pre School Music Group 
Tuesday 9.15am 
Friday 9.15 to 9.45am in the Village Hall 
Deborah Speed Tel: 01954 211438 
 
PTA    

The PTA meets every 2nd Tuesday of 
each new term at 8pm - all parents are 
welcome to come along 
Co-chairs: Chris Styles,  
Vice- chairs Anna Mortenson and Jo 
Stewart 
Secretary: Jayne Grey 
Treasurer: Jo Place 
Email:  office@caldecote.cambs.sch.uk 
 
Rainbows   
For Girls aged 5 - 7 years of age.  
Tuesdays. 4.30 - 5.45 pm Caldecote 
sports pavilion. Please contact Polly Anne 
Field 01954 212230. 
 
School Governors 
Please contact the school directly if you 
have an issue you would like to raise with 
the Governors.  
Chair: Pippa Smith  
Head: Karen Stanton  
Clerk: Vicky Miles 
John Butler 
Mary-Ann Claridge  
Sandra Cox 
Kate Duncombe 
Rob Monk  
Dominic Hordern 
Mark Hurst  
Katie Kendall 
Suzy Reed 
Kevin Vanterpool 
Trina Watts  
Lesley Whitehead 
 
Social Club 
Chairman: Russell Beresford 
Secretary: PollyAnne Fields  
Treasurer: John Butler  
Club: (210791)  
New members welcome 
caldecotesocialclub@gmail.com 
 
Sports and Social Pavilion 
Available for hire. 
Bookings Manager:  
Key Holders:  
Enquiries 
pavilion@caldecote.gov.uk 
 
 
 
St Michael and All Angels Church, 
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Caldecote with Childerley, 
one of the Lordsbridge team parishes 
www.caldecotechurch.org.uk 
 
Vicar: 
Revd David Newton (01223 665654) 
davidnewton@lordsbridge.org 
Churchwarden:  
Dona McCullagh (01223 263180) 
dona@dmccullagh.co.uk  
Nichola Fernandez (01223 263923) 
nicholafern@hotmail.com 
Website: www.caldecotechurch.org.uk  
 
Tuesday Club   
For the retired, 50 + group.  Meetings are 
held on the 2nd Tuesday of the 
month,2.30-4-30pm. 
President: Glenis Myson (211179). 
Treasurer: Jean Stevens  (210542) 
Minute Sec: Margaret Hobbs  (210652) 
Social Secretary  Diane Wakeling 
(211049)   
 
Vets  
Ashcroft, Hardwick  (210250) 
 
Village Hall    
Chairman:  Tom Footman (210318) 
Company Secretary:  John Butler   
Treasurer:  Saskia Dart (210526) 
Bookings:  Jan Roberts (210779) 
janmike.roberts@talktalk.net 

 
Village Feast Committee 
Chairman Vacant 
Vice Chairman Vacant 
Colin Fotland (Treasurer) (210042) 
Neville Hawkins -  
Mark Symonds (211569) 
Sue Tasker (212767) 
 
Village Website  
http://www.caldecote.gov.uk.  
Editor, including community events and 
diary:  
 
WI     
Meets every third Tuesday of the month - 
New members welcome. 
President:  Hazel Steel: (01763 269955) 
Secretary: Lynda Gilchrist (211448) 
 
Youth Club 
For 11 -18 year olds. Meets every 
Wednesday 7 - 9pm in the Pavilion during 
term time. 
All enquiries through Connections on the 
night. 
 
Are you missing or not represented in this 
Directory?  If so, please contact the editors 
at caldecotejournal@gmail.com 
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Caldecote WI 

 
 
 

 
 

                Please come to our annual   
  Maundy Thursday  
  Coffee Morning   
    In the Village Hall from 10.30 on March 29th                               
     

   

   

   

  

    

         
 

 
         We hope to see you there!  

 
 
 

 

Cakes  Gifts Raffle 
Hot Cross Buns   
Plants Bric-a-Brac  
Children’s Competition 
 
 
 


